

Terwillegar Community League Executive Meeting

Date: Tuesday January 4, 2011

Location: Holy Trinity Church

Present: Jon Dewarle, Richard Pangrass, Monte Weber, Danielle Gordon, Lorrie Payne, Jon Connell, Terri Saunders, Mandy Jones, Stephanie Gillis-Paulgaard, Linda Bombardieri

	Item	Responsible
	Call to Order: 7:34pm	
	Approval of Minutes of November 2, 2010 Move: Lorrie , Second: Jon	
1	<p>Park Updates:</p> <p>TSNAP (Stephanie)</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Applications for Grants have been sent • Open House January 26, 2011 to display design • Last fundraising event will be silent auction in Feb/March • Will be doing a final call for donations through schools <p>Magrath (absent)</p> <p>MacTaggart (absent)</p> <p>South Terwillegar (Danielle, Mandy)</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Continuing to work on site plan with City to get ready for door to door and fundraising. • Still awaiting information on land use options (i.e. skating rink) 	
2	<p>City Community Recreation Coordinator (CRC) (Linda)</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • CRC notes have been sent to board though e-mail • Linda to send Terri evaluation for snow shack • Linda will connect with Jon for annual plan (spring shack, summer shack, etc...) • Shared driveway to church parking lot – needs a change to parkland application to go ahead. 	Linda

3	<p>President (Jon D)</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Trying to contact person/ people who are clearing skating areas on ponds for mention in newsletter. • Rink programming meeting January 29th. May be something to look into for future rink programs. • Jon C - In the past (2006) rink was high cost with high volunteer needs. • Sign Postings: soccer registration, TSNAP open house. 	
4	<p>Vice President (Richard)</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Nothing to report 	
5	<p>Treasurer (Monte)</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • CRA has been submitted • Monte to get in touch with Kerri for timing of next sign (to be located in South Terwillegar Park) • Continuing to work with park groups to get funding and Grants in place. Park groups to work as a team to raise money for the 4 parks. Communication needs to be open. Park groups to meet with Monte and Jon D to work out specifics. Danielle to organise meeting. • Still need collection for newsletter advertisements (unsettled accounts). Monte to send out letters to outstanding accounts. 	<p>Monte Danielle</p>
6	<p>Fundraising (Priya)</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Absent • Jon D on behalf of Priya – Question raised as to whether we want to share Snowvalley with AMA on ski night. General consensus is to keep it a community event. 	
7	<p>Memberships (Lorrie)</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Soccer Registration will be Feb 5, 8, and 12 at Riverbend Hall – Lorrie will need volunteers to sell memberships. • Will advertise need for memberships for soccer and hockey in Newsletter. 	<p>Lorrie All</p>
8	<p>Communications (Terri/Mandy)</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Mandy needs to be added as administrator to Facebook 	<p>Tamara Linda Jon D</p>

	<p>group (current administrator is Tamara).</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Linda to forward ideas for communication and other Community League roles from other community leagues (EFCL also has information available) • Mandy to look into procedure for mass E-mails • Jon D to locate Community League job descriptions. 	
9	<p>Liaison Officer (Glen)</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Absent 	
10	<p>Programming (Jon C)</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Christmas lights contest a success. Pictures will be in next newsletter issue. • Suggestion to do more neighbourhood contests to raise community spirit. • Suggestion to encourage more block parties • Next event: Family Day - Monday, February 21 in Tomlinson Common Park. Jon C to get permit from City. Volunteers will be needed. • City has annual money for events 	<p>Jon C All</p>
11	<p>Newspaper Editor (Terri)</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Newsletter deadline is tomorrow (extensions may be available on request). • Terri is looking for writers for upcoming and future newsletters. Contact Terri at editor@terwillegar.org for details. 	
12	<p>Community Gardens</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • absent 	
13	<p>Other</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Danielle to send out schedule for hosting meetings 	<p>Danielle</p>
	<p>Meeting Adjourned: 8:50pm Next meeting is February 1, 2011 at 7:30, Holy Trinity Church. Priya is hosting.</p>	<p>Priya</p>